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Family Business Est. 25 Years
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- Bespoke Garden Rooms
- Renovations

windsorpropertyextensions.com
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Email: wpm321@msn.com
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Your Upminster and Cranham 
team members            

It is incredible to think that another four years 
has passed, with the Local Elections here 
again in May. You will have read in a previous 
Bulletin that Councillors Linda Van den 
Hende and Ron Ower will be stepping down 
from office this time around, having served the 
community for a number of years. We would 
like to thank them for their commitment and 
dedication in undertaking their duties.
We are delighted to have Phil Ruck and Oscar 
Ford join the team, both of whom are long-
term members of the Residents’ Association 
and have senior management experience 
working for local authorities, which is a real 
asset in terms of knowing how councils tick, 

and how the politics works within local authorities. The Cranham team members: Gillian Ford, 
Phil Ruck and John Tyler and the Upminster team members: Oscar Ford, Linda Hawthorn and 
Chris Wilkins, will continue to support the needs of residents

Havering Residents 
Association 
“Change is Coming”          
The Upminster and Cranham Residents’ 
Association are proud to be members of 
Havering Residents Association – working 
together on behalf of local people across 
Havering.

Upminster & 
Cranham Residents' 
Association AGM          
The AGM will be held on Monday, 14th March 
@ 7.30pm in the Derham Hall, Church of St 
Laurence. The nomination form for Officers 
can be obtained from Mike Long (email: mike.
long1@btinternet.com). The deadline for 
nominations is 7th March.

Weekly planning list 
on our website          
Just a reminder that every week Havering 
Council publishes a list of planning 
applications received within the previous 
seven days. Since it was highlighted to local 
councillors that the Council often only 
sends notice of applications to a very limited 
number of nearby premises, we have been 
publishing a link to the list on our website 
each week - ucra.co.uk.

The Upminster & Cranham Residents' Association - 
always available, not just at election times

Finance update             
As I write, the Tory Administration’s budget for 2022/23 is about to be set. Establishing a solid 
base for next year’s budget and the associated charges and income setting, such as Council Tax 
for that period depends upon an accurate forecast of the current year result (2021/2022).  The 
issue we want to bring to residents’ attention is the precarious situation with Council finances 
and the subsequent utilisation of reserves, with uncertainty continuing due to the pandemic and 
other factors.  
The Local Government Act 2003 states that a council must ensure that it has a minimum level of 
reserves.
We are led to believe that auditors with the Senior Council Finance Officer have reviewed the 
agreed minimum level, and that this be established at £20million. Should reserves fall below this 
level, the Council will not have the financial resilience to withstand further pressures.   

Rest assured your RA Councillors will keep on investigating this issue. We will report back on the 
2022/2023 Tory budget proposals in the next edition of the Bulletin. 
philruckucra@yahoo.com

Phil Ruck, Chris Wilkins, John Tyler, Oscar Ford,  
Linda Hawthorn, Gillian Ford
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Family Business Est. Over 35 years

No Salesman, No Canvassers, No Hassle

97 FRONT LANE, UPMINSTER, RM14 1XN WWW.ATOG.CO.UK
01708 250 070

ALL
 

AREAS

COVERED
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WINDOWS - DOORS - CONSERVATORIES

uPVC - ALUMINIUM - SEALED UNIT REPLACEMENT

11835

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551

Paul Gilham 07985 185872
01708 229835
or info@gilhamelectrical.co.uk

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS

Linda Hawthorn 01708 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

Linda Van den Hende  01708 223761

lindavandenhende@btinternet.com

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Phil Ruck 07858 188939 

philruckucra@yahoo.com

Ron Ower 07721 780372

CouncillorRon.Ower@havering.gov.uk

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk

Oscar Ford 01708 641317

oforducra@gmail.com

UPMINSTER WARD CRANHAM WARD

ASSOCIATION TEAM MEMBERS 

Upminster 
Police update 
(part 1)      
It appears criminals are 
back targeting vehicles in 
the Upminster area.  During 
December and early January there 
have been 6 thefts of vehicles, 3 
of the vehicles have now been 
recovered which is down to good 
police work and social media. 
Th ere have been two thefts of 
tools from vans. It appears in 
one case tools were stolen whilst 
builders were on site.   If you 
are having building work done 
it may be worth reminding the 
tradespeople to ensure their 
vans are locked to reduce the 
possibility of this type of theft. 
Building materials were also 
stolen from a driveway overnight. 
A catalytic converter was stolen 
from a car parked in a town centre 
car park during this period. Police 
remind us all that we should 
always lock our vehicles even 
when leaving them for a very 
short time, invest in a steering 
lock or a faraday bag for electronic 
keys and do not leave items on 

display which may encourage a 
break in.  Th ere have been few 
domestic burglaries during this 
time but in one case an arrest 
was made in Upminster by the 
Cranham SNT after the victim 
found the burglar in their home. 
If a serious crime is in progress 
always call 999, but if the issue is 
less urgent call 101.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

A Huge 
Welcome      
May we take this opportunity 
in welcoming all the new 
households that have joined us. 
Our annual subscription is a 
mere £2 per year.  Whilst we hope 
to cover the cost of Th e Bulletin 
through advertising, we need 
funds to cover any legal bills and 
in the past have spent substantial 
amounts on planning issues and 
expenses to keep your Residents’ 
Association working on behalf of 
the community.  We take an active 
interest in supporting you and will 
continue to do so. We are active 
all the time, not just election 
times.



3

For more information, please call
Gary or Chris James or Shane Green 
Office: 01708 250772
Mobiles: 0777 311 8268, 0795 002 5841, 07890 971 579

• Family run Upminster business.
• Established in Upminster for 40 years
• Fully insured
• Loft Conversion completed in 6 weeks in most cases
• Previous work can be viewed
• References available
• Plans drawn and submitted

01245 842063

Havering 
Residents 
Association         
Back in 2018 the Havering 
Residents Association (HRA) was 
born. This was the alignment of 
various Residents Associations 
from across Havering and since 
its inception the number of team 
members has continued to grow 
across the borough.
Residents in the south of the 
borough are now experiencing 
the support that Residents 
Associations can give to their 
communities.
We managed to get a number of 
the HRA team together to get a 
team photograph, these are just 
some of the members.

As we approach the Local 
Elections to Havering Council 
in May, there will be a record 
number of resident candidates 
standing that are affiliated to the 
Havering Residents Association.  
The Residents' Associations of 
Upminster & Cranham, Emerson 
Park and Squirrels Heath are 
proud to be members of the 
Havering Residents Association.

Chair of the HRA,  
Cllr GILLIAN FORD

Crossrail         
It was in March last year that 
I wrote that parts of Crossrail 
will not open until this year.  
Construction on Crossrail named 
as the "Elizabeth Line" started in 
2009.
Once open it is expected to 
take 200 million passengers a 
year.  The service will travel from 
Shenfield to Reading without 
changing trains ie via Romford, 
Stratford through central London 
Paddington and onto Reading.
There is also a section via Canary 
Wharf to Abbey Wood south of the 
Thames.

Crossrail have been running trial 
trains and hope to open a section 
before June this year.  More 
information can be found on their 
website which is continuously 
updated.

Cllr RON OWER

Marjorie Ware          
It is with 
sadness that 
I report the 
death of 
Marjorie, 
the widow 
of former 
Councillor 
Owen Ware.  

Marjorie was herself very involved 
with the residents, as an area 
controller and deliverer, and very 
much supported Owen with his 
Council duties. Originally from 
Ilford, she moved to Upminster 
after her marriage to Owen, 
where they lived for many years in 
Howard Road, with their 2 sons, 
Nigel and Philip and daughter 
Isobel.  They were grandparents 
and great grand-parents. I 
remember every Christmas 
Owen and Marjorie laying on an 

excellent buffet for all executive 
members, with Owen in charge 
of drinks, and Marjorie the food.  
Our thoughts are with the family 
and friends at this sad time

Cllr  LINDA HAWTHORN

Hornchurch 
Football Club         
As I write this I have fond 
memories of watching 
Hornchurch at home beating 
Lewes on Saturday, 29th January 
3 – 0.  Also great to see a nice 
crowd of over six hundred in 
attendance.  Please keep an eye 
on the Club’s excellent website for 
news.
This month they are home on 
Saturday, 5th to Corinthian 
Casuals;  Saturday, 12th to 
Enfield Town and on Saturday, 
2nd April - Bognor Regis.  Kick off 
for all games at 3pm.  The Club at 
the stadium in Bridge Avenue has 
an excellent bar.  It’s a great family 
club and you do not have to take 
out a second mortgage for a ticket.
Go along and support The Urchins. 
https://www.hornchurchfc.com/

Cllr RON OWER
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Cleaning Products for a Greener world 
Eco Mobile Refill Service 

Independent local  
family-run business delivering 

award winning, UK-made cleaning 
products and refills to the door. 

All are vegan, affordable and ethical 
www.happyhedgehogfamily.co.uk     Tel: 07396 654017

Hornchurch



Parklands      
Friends of Parklands are seeking 
volunteers to help at our monthly 
working parties. We meet in the 
car park at Parklands at 10am 
on the second Wednesday of 
every month. If you need a bit of 
exercise please come along. All 
tools are provided and you can do 
as much, or as little, as you want.
If you use Parklands, but prefer 
to let others do the work, you 
can still support our eff orts by 
becoming a member.
Th e annual subscription is just 
£5. No obligations. No perks. 
Just the satisfaction that you are 
helping to preserve one of the 
most pleasant open spaces in 
Upminster.
New members can join by 
paying the subscription to our 
treasurer, Andrew Griffi  ths, at 
10 Parkland Avenue (cash or a 
cheque made payable to Friends 
of Parklands).  Please ensure that 
you also include contact details. 
Donations, anonymously or 
otherwise, will also be gratefully 
accepted.
For further information, 

please visit our website @ 
friendsofparklands.org.uk

ROY BRAND, 
Chairman of Friends of Parklands

Upminster 
Park        
Following up on information 
received regarding the change 
of working arrangements at 
Upminster Park, Councillors 
Hawthorn and Wilkins, along 
with team member Oscar Ford, 
had a meeting at the depot in 
the park with the Head of Public 
Realm and representatives from 
the parks team. It was very clear 
from our visual inspection that 
a number of the storage units 
are in a poor condition and are 
not suitable for current usage. 
However, the staff  mess facility 
adjacent to the entry to the car-
park is sound and will continue 
to be used by the grounds 
maintenance team. 
Many regular users of the park 
will know Roy and his diligent 
work ethic. It was confi rmed to 
us that following operational 
changes, Roy has been joined to a 

mobile team and will be attending 
to Upminster park on 2 to 3 days 
a week, sharing his duties with 
two others. It was stated this 
refl ects operating arrangements 
for other Green Flag parks and 
will help to ensure continuity of 
service if, for example, Roy is on 
leave.   We sought and received 
assurances that standards would 
not be allowed to decline, and 
that peak use periods would 
receive a prompt clean up.  We 
share the view that Roy has been 
a dedicated worker and has given 
excellent service to our park and 
we are delighted he will still be 
around. We will of course be 
keeping an eye on the park to 
ensure that standards are indeed 
maintained and for the Green 
Flag status to be retained.

Cllrs LINDA HAWTHORN & 
CHRIS WILKINS and 

OSCAR FORD team member

Update on 
Lower Thames 
Crossing        
In early February, Residents’ 
Association Councillors received 

information regarding a further 
consultation process on the 
Lower Th ames Crossing (LTC). 
Th is is necessary in part because 
the boundary of the LTC scheme 
had to be amended to remove a 
confl ict with the area defi ned for 
the Th ames Freeport. Th ere are 
a number of other local changes, 
which follow on from last 
summer’s Community Impacts 
Consultation.
National Highways held a small 
number of information sessions 
at short notice, unfortunately 
after the February edition of the 
Bulletin was printed.  When we 
have more details concerning 
the consultation, we will publish 
them in the Bulletin and on our 
website.  You can sign up to alerts 
or follow LTC on social media, 
to keep up to date on the plans. 
Full details can be found via 
lowerthamescrossing.co.uk .

Talking Pets      
Lynne Stoakes has given a talk to 
Year 1 pupils on the importance 
of understanding body language 
of animals. Th e aim is to improve 

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
• Supply only or supply and install

• High quality windows, doors
and conservatories

• Leaded lights and coloured glass
• Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLY ADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
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continued on page 7

office@novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                                   0203 468 4783

www.novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                   85 Great Portland Street, London, W1W 7LT

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

PLANNING & BUILDING REGS

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

CONCEPT & DESIGN

NEW BUILD & EXTENSIONS

COMMERCIAL

RESIDENTIAL



6

Extensions

Garage conversions

Internal and external refurbishments (All aspects)

Alterations and knock throughs

Plastering and decoration

Supply and installation of Bi-fold doors, roof lanterns, uPVC windows and all

roofline products

Kitchens and bathrooms designed, supplied and installed (Showroom facilities

available)

Landlord refurbishments (End of tenancy)

Plumbing, heating, gas and electrical works

01708 229031 / 07917 002628

gidleybuilders@gmail.com

www.gidleybuilders.co.uk

Service Contracts 
(please ask for details)

07539 444 413

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

01708 463 526

3535 YEARS EXPERTISE

Windows • Doors • Conservatories • Fascia and Guttering • Conservatory Refurbishments

Visit Our Local Showroom. Concept House, Billet Lane, Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 1XP

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

Trading Standards Approved 
www.conceptwindows.co.uk

OVEROVER

We are extremely proud to

support older people in our

community to live independently in their

own homes. Our team is passionate about

delivering the highest standard of care and will

always go above and beyond to help our clients.

We are very happy to come and meet you and your

relatives to discuss our services. Please call us

at any time for more information about

how we can help you.

01708 609 364
www.radfieldhomecare.co.uk

havering@radfieldhomecare.co.uk

Havering & Brentwood

Outings & activities

Household tasks

Medication support

Wellbeing

Dementia care

Personal care
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the interactions of children who 
may not have pets of their own 
with animals they may meet while 
out and about. For instance, does 
a barking dog mean “Hello I’m 
excited to meet you” or “Please 
stay away I am frightened of you”? 
By looking at the tail we may be 
able to tell the difference – is it 
wagging and held high (happy, 
alert) or is it held low (indicating 
fear)? Are the ears pricked up 
(interested) or held flattened 
back (fearful)? How animals 
communicate with each other 
and us is a fascinating subject and 
differs for different species. A cat 
wagging its tail may not be happy 
but be about to scratch or bite and 
is indicating annoyance. For help 
and advice on understanding 
your pet’s behaviour please 
telephone Lawton and Stoakes 
01708  384444 and make an 
appointment with one of our Vets.

Red Nose Day           
This year’s Red Nose Day is on 
Friday,18th March.  Comic Relief 
was started in 1988 and has raised 
millions of pounds for a wide 
range of brilliant causes.  The 

BBC has promised to show a 
number of events on the 18th.  
Comic Relief has a great website 
for further information.

Trolley access 
into car park 
behind Aldi           
Local Residents’ Association 
Councillors have met with an 
officer from Havering Council’s 
Highways Department in Wilson 
Close, Upminster, about the 
difficulty people with fully loaded 
trolleys can have when trying 
to push them over the dropped 
curbs into the Council car park. At 
present, there is a small difference 
in height between the road 
surface and the dropped curbs, 
which trolley wheels struggle to 
overcome when the trolleys are 
heavily laden.
The Council was unaware of 
this problem and has agreed 
to undertake the minor work 
needed to remedy the problem. 
Hopefully, this will take place over 
the next couple of months.

Cllrs RON OWER & JOHN TYLER

Grant funding 
from the 
Office of Zero 
Emission 
Vehicles           
Havering Council recently 
announced that they have 
accepted funding of £176,390 
from the Government through the 
Office of Zero Emission Vehicles 
(OZEV) to install electric vehicle 
charge points (EVCPs) in selected 
Council owned car parks.
The locations and number of 
charging points are Balgores 
Square (2 charge points), Billet 
Lane (6), Cherry Tree Lane 
(6), Dorrington Gardens (6), 
Fentiman Way (6), Keswick 
Avenue (6), Oldchurch Road (6), 
Town Hall (Front) (6), Woodhall 
Crescent (2), Hilldene Avenue (8), 
Tadworth Parade (8) and Slaney 
Road (6).
Unfortunately, the Council’s 
criteria for the locations of 
proposed charging points (see 
below), means that Upminster 

and Cranham will not receive any 
allocation of charging points.
The primary criteria for charge 
points in Council owned car parks 
is that they should be accessible 
24 hours a day by residents and 
visitors. They are also required to 
be within a 5- 10 minute walk of 
residential arears with relatively 
low home charging capability.
To view the decision in full, 
visit www.havering.gov.uk 
and enter ‘OZEV’ in the search 
box.  Residents’ Association 
Councillors will be looking to 
ensure that any future bids for 
funding include our areas.

Cllr JOHN TYLER 

Little Gaynes 
GP surgery            
I would just like to say how 
wonderful our GP service is at 
Little Gaynes surgery. Despite all 
the pressures NHS staff are under 
at present the service offered 
is amazing.  When I phoned 
about a non-urgent enquiry, the 
receptionist answered promptly, 
suggested what she would do to 

continued on page 9

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177

Creating looks 
you’ll love

A new service completely tailored to you. 
Providing inspiration with colours, concepts, layouts, 

lighting, fabric and furniture. Giving you the perfect look 
that you’ve always dreamed of for your home.

www.roomes.co.uk 22-24 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2UB

01708 255300
Book a consultation with us today

Enjoy a safer shopping experience at Roomes with sanitisation and social distancing throughout the showroom
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help, and the GP phoned me back 
about an hour later and all was 
addressed.  I have been a patient 
at Little Gaynes surgery for over 
60 years and feel privileged to 
have consistently had such good 
care over the years.  Th ank you. 

DOREEN RUSSELL 

Noise 
disturbance      
We recently received a call 
regarding noise from a party 
and we felt you should see the 
following information from the 
Council.
 “In order to determine if the 
noise may amount to a statutory 
nuisance, we will need diary sheets 
to enable us to target monitoring 
accordingly.  As you are probably 
aware, the Council have not 
operated an out of hours noise 
service for a number of years, so 
are unable to provide a reactive 
service outside of offi  ce hours. 
Whilst we appreciate that 
one-off  parties can cause some 
disturbance to residents, due to 
their very nature of being a one-
off  event, they are unlikely to be 
actionable as a statutory nuisance.  

We would need evidence that these 
events are reasonably regular, 
which is where the diary sheets 
assist in establishing if this is the 
case. 
Th e police may attend if there are 
issues with public disturbance 
(in the street).  However, if the 
disturbance is from loud music 
from the party, it is primarily 
the Council’s responsibility to 
investigate.  If residents do phone 
the police, they would normally 
get referred to the Council.  Th e 
police may attend if they have no 
other pressing issues that they are 
dealing with at the time.”
We would urge residents who 
are holding a party to take into 
account that excessive noise may 
really upset their neighbours, and 
consider the following advice:
1) Consider carefully the likely 

level of disturbance to your 
neighbours.  Is the level of 
disturbance reasonable?

2) Notify neighbours in advance 
if you are having a party 
that is likely to cause some 
disturbance.  You may wish to 
notify neighbours further than 
your immediate neighbours, 
particularly if you are having 
music in the garden.  Let 

your neighbours know when 
the party will fi nish.   Most 
neighbours will tolerate some 
noise if they are warned and 
know when the disturbance 
will end.  

3) Control noise levels, 
particularly loud music.

4) After midnight, pay particular 
attention to the control 
of noise and turn off  any 
music played outside or in a 
marquee.

5) Close windows and doors to 
minimise the escape of any 
noise.

Southend 
Adventure 
Island and 
Sealife 
discount 
tickets         
Adventure Island wristbands 
tickets £15 and Sealife tickets 
£6.50.
To buy pop into either: Caff e 
Gelato in Corbets Tey Road, 
Upminster or Maa Eyecare in 

Avon Road, Upminster.  Cash only 
please.
You will be given a voucher to 
take to the kiosk in Adventure 
Island and there you will be 
given the wristband for the rides.    
Wristbands tickets are valid for all 
days that the park is open up to 
the end of 2022.  All tickets are £15 
regardless of height,  but height 
restrictions still apply on rides. 
All money raised goes to the 
Engayne Primary Friends 
Association.  Our registered 
charity number is:1107207. 

Queen’s 
Platinum 
Jubilee 
celebrations 
– Big Jubilee 
Lunch        
As part of the Queen’s Platinum 
Jubilee celebrations, Havering 
Council is encouraging residents 
to hold street parties and join 
in with the ‘Big Jubilee Lunch’. 
Celebrations will take place over 

continued on page 11
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S C R Roofing
• All flat roofing • Asphalt and felt systems • Facias and gutters

All staff fully trained, Fully insured, All work guaranteed

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171363

**Air Con Regas From £69.95**

£45
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JJ&&HH  AACCCCOOUUNNTTAANNTTSS  
CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS 

Family run independent local firm, providing accountancy and taxation services for small and 
medium sized businesses and individuals. 

• Self Assessment Tax Returns  
• Corporation Tax    

• Annual Accounts Production 
• Business Advice and Support 

• VAT Returns, Payroll & CIS Services 
• Book-keeping 

 

• Management Accounts 
• Fixed Fees Available

Get in touch to see how we can help you 
nadia@jandhaccountants.co.uk  
07508014863  
14 Beech Avenue, Upminster, RM14 2HN      

 

the extended Bank Holiday, 
beginning on Th ursday, 2 June.  
Information on hosting a street 
party can be found on the 
Council’s Street Parties webpage 
havering.gov.uk/info/20096/
community/856/street_parties  
Applications must be received 
by Havering Council on or 
before Th ursday, 7 April 2022. 
Any proposed road closures etc., 
require Council approval. 

Using your 
LOAF        
To help us appreciate food and 
eat in a way that doesn’t exploit 
our planet we are encouraged to 
use our ‘LOAF’:
Locally produced
Organically grown
Animal friendly
Fairly traded
Locally produced  We’re 
sometimes told, by big business 
and their politicians, to permit 
corporations to tinker with genes, 
seeds, soil, plants, and animals, in 
order to ‘feed the world’ but living 
sustainably locally is the best, 
most holistic way to serve planet 

and neighbour. Transporting one 
kilo of apples from New Zealand 
adds one kilo of CO2 emissions 
to the atmosphere. Fruit from 
local trees emits none, indeed the 
leaves absorb our local CO2.
Organically grown Organic 
growing works with and 
not against nature.  Rather 
than simply avoiding some 
fertilisers, proper organic feed, 
nourish, cultivate, protect, and 
encourage the soil.  Non-organic, 
commercial farming slowly 
sterilises the soil (requiring 
fertilisers) and reduces the bio-
diversity in our land.
Animal friendly Most who 
think about this try to eat local, 
humanely reared and culled 
meat and fi sh, avoiding those 
subject to intensifi cation, lorry 
transport, and distant abattoirs.   
Others avoid animal based food 
altogether.
Fairly traded Trying to be 
organic and animal friendly we’re 
already partly there with fairly 
traded food.  Traidcraft and most 
supermarkets (particularly the 
Coop) now supplies these goods 
fairly traded. 
Let’s do the best we can to use 

our LOAF!
“Food is not merely another 
economic commodity 
governed in its production 
and distribution by the laws 
of the market. Since it is 
essential to life, it is both a 
sacred entity and a global 
common good.”

Zambian Jesuits. 
GREG NASH

Upminster 
Dementia 
Choir is 
back        

I am pleased to say that the 
Upminster Dementia Choir is 
back to meeting in person, after 
2 years of meeting via Zoom.   
We have a new venue, courtesy 
of the Queen’s Th eatre who are 
allowing us to use the newly 
refurbished lower room, where 
the bar used to be. Th ere is stair 
and lift access and easy access 

to toilets including disabled. 
Th ere is plenty of parking and is 
close to the bus routes. We meet 
every other Th ursday 10-10.30am 
for tea, coff ee and biscuits, and 
10.30-11.30am for the choir. 
If you are living with dementia or 
you perhaps care for somebody 
living with dementia, why don’t 

continued on page 13



12

07971 293569 
Website:

Mbm-electrical.co.uk
Email:

Info@mbm-electrical.co.uk
01708 898919

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

office@stephensons.name 202 High Street Hornchurch, RM12 6QP   www.stephensons.name

call 01708 470001

Fast Efficient Honest

For free initial 
consultation 

Extensions, Party Walls, 
New Builds and Project 

Management.

SPACE, DESIGN, DETAIL
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you both come along and join in 
the singing in an informal friendly 
atmosphere and tell us your 
favourite songs that we could add 
to our repertoire. We would be 
delighted if you could come and 
join us. For further details please 
contact: Gillian Ford 01708 
641317.

We love your 
emails                 
Please remember when emailing 
us to give us your full contact 
details please.  As you can 
imagine we get a lot of emails but 
we do need to know where they 
are coming from.

Think before 
you litter                 
Th e planet Earth is our home.  We 
need to look after it for the future.  
We cannot destroy this Earth.  
Where will we live?  Climate 
change for example, is melting 
the ice caps in the arctic and 
the antarctic making life there 
unsustainable, having no place to 
call home and loss of food. 

Here in Upminster we have 
litter all over the parks and 
streets making it unhygienic for 
everybody.  Also, it is dangerous 
for the wildlife, especially 
disposable face masks, gloves 
and plastic bottles that I have 
personally seen when I go out.  
Please take your packaging home 
with you and put it in your house 
bin. So, please look after our 
planet.  

ZOE, year 7

We Are FSTVL 
2022           
We have been informed that the 
We Are FSTVL will be returning 
to Damyns Hall Aerodrome this 
year, on Saturday 6th and Sunday 
7th August 2022. Th e organisers 
have a permanent licence from 
the London Borough of Havering 
to hold the event.
As in previous years, Upminster’s 
Residents’ Association 
Councillors will be liaising with 
the organisers and Havering 
Council to ensure that the event 
runs smoothly, noise levels 
are monitored, and there is 
as little disruption as possible 

to residents. We will keep you 
informed of further information 
when we have it, in the Bulletin 
and our website.

OUT AND 
ABOUT IN 
YOUR LOCAL 
AREA
Independent 
Lymphoma 
Support Group 
(blood cancer)  
We are a friendly support group 
for people aff ected by Lymphoma 
or any form of blood cancer 
including Leukaemia and 
Myeloma. We fi nd it is a time of 
sharing experiences and mutual 
support and welcome family, 
friends and carers who often 
have a huge part to play. In these 
COVID times we are meeting 
monthly online via Zoom usually 
on a Tuesday afternoon. Our 
program includes speakers from 

the medical profession or other 
walks of life or occasionally, it 
is just a time of talking together 
of the shared experience of 
living with a blood cancer and 
supporting each other.
We have been a support group 
for almost 10 years and in kinder 
times have met together over a 
cup of tea at Upminster Baptist 
Church in Springfi eld Gardens. 
We have enjoyed an annual lunch 
at Top Meadow, quiz nights, 
afternoon teas and a Christmas 
lunch celebration. We have 
obviously been cautious about 
resuming face to face meetings 
but hopefully at some stage in 
the future, in safer times, this will 
happen.
If you are interested in joining or 
would like further information 
about the group then please do 
not hesitate to get in touch and 
we would be happy to help.
Ian and Doreen Russell / 
Ian.doreen@btinternet.com
Denise Hosking / 
Denise.hosking@gmail.com
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HINZ ART
OF UPMINSTER

OLD MASTER COPIES
HAND PAINTED
OIL ON CANVAS

TO YOUR SPECIFICATIONS

OIL PAINTINGS FROM
YOUR PHOTOS

CONTACT DAVID HINZ
Tel: 07395 071 843 

Email  : davidhinz22@gmail.com
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Coach outing 
news – UCRA   
Faversham and Whitstable, 
Saturday, 14th May
Enjoy a morning coff ee and 
soak up the atmosphere of the 
picturesque market town of 
Faversham with almost 500 
listed buildings and an array 
of independent shops before 
continuing on to Whitstable 
known as the ‘Pearl of Kent’ 
and  famous for its oysters and 
traditional charm.  Leaving 
Upminster at 9am.  Price £17.
Contact details for further 
information:  Gina Savill-Turner 
tel: 07958 006503 / email 
gina.savill-turner@email.com  
or Joan Carroll tel: 07789 956399 
email  joancarroll66@gmail.com

Wingletye 
Ladies Probus 
Luncheon 
Club         
We are a friendly group of ladies, 
aged 50+, who meet at the 

Cranleigh Restaurant on the 1st 
Th ursday of each month.  We have 
a speaker before lunch at each 
meeting and outings are arranged 
from time to time.  At present we 
have a few vacancies and you are 
assured of a warm welcome if you 
wish to join us.
For further details please contact 
the Secretary, Sheila Edwards on 
01708 469235.

The Old 
Chapel Tea 
and Talks               
Wednesday, 9th March - Flying 
the Flag for Women. David 
Williams a City of London guide 
and lecturer will talk on the fi nal 
decades of the 19th century when 
women were beginning to make 
their voices heard in a male-
dominated society.  Th is talk 
reveals how women like Octavia 
Hill, Annie Besant, Josephine 
Butler, Beatrice Webb and others 
refused to be silenced and 
paved the way for the Suff ragette 
Movement of the early 20th 
century.
Th e talks are free to registered 

members and £2 to non-members 
with refreshments after the talk.   
Doors open 9.45am - meeting 
starts 10.15am.  
Contact: friendsoldchapel@
mary.havering.sch.uk for further 
information.
Venue: Roope Hall, Trinity URC 
Church, 29 Station Rd, Upminster 
RM14 2SJ

Craft sale                
Coff ee morning and craft sale 
at Trinity Church, Station Road, 
Upminster on Saturday, 12th 
March from 10am -12am. All 
proceeds to Ahava (formerly 
Hope4Havering).  

“Learn, Laugh 
and Live!”                
Havering U3A meets at 2.30pm, 
second Wednesday of the Month 
at St. Michael’s Church Hall, Main 
Road, Gidea Park. Interest groups 
run throughout the month.  
Our upcoming meetings:
- Wednesday, 9th March - Charlie 
Haylock will be speaking on 
“Th e Origins of Surnames”.

- Wednesday, 13th April - Joan 
Luck will be telling us about her 
“Seventy Years a Musician”.
Doors open 2.15pm. For more 
information come along or see 
our website: u3asites.org.uk/
havering .

Cranham 
Engayne WI                
Calling ladies to a monthly, 
afternoon social event to meet 
others in a relaxed, cosy setting.  
We meet every 3rd Tuesday of the 
month, at 2pm – 4pm at Cranham 
Community Association 
Hall,115A Marlborough Gardens, 
Upminster RM14 1SR.
Enquiries: Stephanie Woodburn 
- 01708 443374.    Come on girls, 
don’t be shy, take a trip to the WI.  

The Arts 
Society, 
Havering                 
Alfon Mucha and the Creative 
Process, by Charles  Harris. 
Alfon Mucha quite literally 

07761 049852I’ve got you covered.
From logos, branding and business design, to websites and wedding artwork, 
I can deliver professional and creative designs for your business or personal needs. 

07859 403079
theberkleygraphicdesignco.com

Contact Hannah Nicholls

TOGETHER, LET’S CREATE 
THE LAWN WE BOTH LOVE

Together, let ’s create the lawn we both love  
Request your FREE Lawn Analysis today. Call us on 01277 227988 
email: essexsouth@greenthumb.co.uk or visit: greenthumb.co.uk

Our high-nutrient, high-
quality Lawn Treatments 
are expertly formulated 
to give your lawn the 
very best all year long.

We love your lawn just 
as much as you do, join 
our community of Lawn 
Lovers today.

During Autumn, it’s essential to prepare your lawn so you can enjoy it when Spring 
comes around. You may now be seeing some moss interfering with your lovely lawn, 
it’s quite common at this time of year. 

Moss loves thatch, the perfect home for moss. The best way to remove thatch, 
consequently removing moss, is with Aeration & Scarification. Now is the time for 
your lawn to benefit from Machine Work. Trust us, your lawn will thank you!

Here at GreenThumb, we share your passion for lawn perfection

From as little as

per treatment
* Based on a lawn size 

up to 40m2

£15*

continued on page 17



16

BRITANNIA EXTERIOR CLEANING

Pressure Washing

Steam Cleaning

Roof Moss Removal

Biocide Treatment

Softwashing

Gutter Clearing

Fascia Soffit & Gutter Cleaning

01708 300479 / 07968 723570

admin@britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk
www.britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk

CONTACT LLOYD FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!



wrote the book on Art Nouveau. 
Documents Décoratifs became 
the defi nitive text on the subject. 
Everything that is best about the 
style-elaborate ornamentation 
with themes from nature, fi ne 
draftsmanship, idealised feminine 
subjects, symbolism and allegory. 
It all fl ourished through him at 
the highest level. 
We will be meeting on Tuesday,  
8th March at the New Windmill 
Hall, Upminster. Doors open 
10am for 10.45am start.  Th is 
event is open to visitors for a fee 
of £8.  Please visit our website. 
https://tashavering.org.uk/
Lectures/FutureLectures.aspx 
or contact us at info@
tashavering.org.uk, or telephone 
01708 221903.

Havering 
Concert 
Orchestra – 
A European 
Journey                
Th e Havering Concert Orchestra 
is pleased to announce its Spring 
Concert, “A European Journey”.    
In times past the well-off  would 
do the ‘Grand Tour’ - journeying 
around Europe - absorbing the 
music, literature and art.  Now 
Havering Concert Orchestra 
are taking you back in time and 
bringing the music to you, at the 
New Windmill Hall in Upminster.   
Sunday, 20 March, 3pm at the 
New Windmill Hall, Upminster. 
Advance tickets will be available 
online via www.hcoweb.co.uk
where more details can also be 
found.

Havering 
Antique 
Collectors’ Club                
Friday, 18th March - Paul 
Atterbury from BBC Antiques 
Roadshow - Eastern Dreams – 
guests £8.

Friday, 8th April - Stephanie 
Connell from BBC Bargain Hunt - 
American Cinema Posters Golden 
Age – guests £8 (one week early 
due to Easter).
Annual membership £30, 
guests £5/£8. Harold Wood 
Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins 
Lane, Harold Wood.  Chairman 
Mrs Chris Lovett 07947 367258.

Havering Essex 
Wildlife Walks                 
• Saturday,  5th March, 

Cudmore Grove - wildfl owers 
and waders.  Meet at the car 
park at 10.30am.  Bromans 
Lane, East Mersea, Colchester, 
satnav CO5 8UE.

• Saturday, 9th April, Langdon 
Nature Discovery Park - spring 
fl owers and birds. Meet in 
the car park 10.30am. Lower 
Dunton Road, Basildon, sat 
nav SS16 6EJ.

• Saturday, 14th May,  
Fingringhoe Wick Nature 
Discovery Park  - spring 
fl owers and nightingales.  
Meet in the car park at 
10:30am.  South Green Road, 
Fingringhoe, Colchester, sat 
nav CO5 7DN.

Please book with Tony Loveless 
on 07413649006.  Walks take 
about 2 hours and optionally 
continue after lunch. Please wear 
suitable clothing and footwear 
and bring a packed lunch if 
needed.

Havering 
Singers - 75th 
Anniversary 
Concert                
Saturday, 2nd April 2022 @ 
7.30pm with a Baroque Orchestra 
and four soloists.  St Peter’s 
Church, Gubbins Lane, Harold 
Wood, RM3 0QA.  Tickets priced 
£15 for adults / £6 for children 
(5-17 years).

17
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Is now the time to 
review your financial 
planning arrangements ?
   

 

 
Austin - Chapel 
Independent Financial Advisers LLP 
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IN DOORS LTD
Local Manufacturers

COMPLETE NEW KITCHEN & BEDROOMS 
Supply only, or Supplied and Expertly Fitted, Design & Planning 

OR REPLACEMENT 
Kitchen & Wardrobe Doors

Vinyled-Gloss Slab, Handleless Matt Finish
Painted Solid Wood-BS/RAL- Farrow & Ball colours 

WORKTOPS - Laminate/Granite & Quartz 
Most Appliances available – Blanco, Neff,

Siemens, Bosch, Belling etc. 
HANDLES - Large range Inc. SWAROVSKI 
Friendly & Helpful, Trade & Public Welcome

Visit our Showroom/Factory
Mon to Fri: 9am to 5pm, Sat. 9 to 1.30pm

Tel: 01708 671199
Units 5-7 ARCANY ROAD, S.OCKENDON RM15 5SX

Email: info@indoorsessex.co.uk
No appointment necessary

Weatherbest Double Glazing Repairs
Fully Guaranteed

01708 437174

**LOCAL BUILDERS**
ALL BUILDING AND CONSTRUCTION JOBS UNDERTAKEN

FULLY INSURED- CUSTOMER RECOMMENDATIONS AVAILABLE 
CONTACT US FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTATION.

TEL: 01245 420351
MOBILE: 07768172842
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The Cappella 
Singers Spring 
Concert                
Th ursday, 31st March, 7.30 pm 
at Trinity United Reformed 
Church, Station Road, Upminster. 
Programme of Anthems, 
Madrigals and Negro Spirituals 
- featuring composers including 
Byrd, Morley and Schubert. All 
are welcome. Free concert - 
donations invited.

Upminster and 
District Probus 
Club                
Gentlemen, are you retired or 
semi-retired?  Our Probus Club 
meet at Th e Cranleigh Restaurant 
in Hornchurch once a month, 
where we enjoy a 3-course meal 
followed by tea or coff ee.  We are 
then entertained by a speaker and 
among this year’s subjects will be 
Essex and the Mayfl ower Pilgrims, 
Th e Upminster Windmill and 
Great Engineers.  Would you like 
to join us? Find us on Facebook 
or visit our website on https://
upminsterprobussec.wixsite.
com/upminster-probus
Contact our secretary, Barry 
on 01708 703783 or at  
upminsterprobus.secretary@
gmail.com

Havering 
Astronomical 
Society                
Wednesday, 16 March, 
7.15 for 7.30pm - 
Dr Lee Macdonald will present 
“From cracked mirror to Nobel 
Prize: the story of the Isaac 
Newton Telescope”. Announced 
in 1946, the 98-inch Isaac Newton 
Telescope was completed in 
1967 at the Royal Greenwich 
Observatory in Herstmonceux, 
Sussex. Twelve years later, it 

was moved to La Palma in the 
Canary Islands. Th is talk tells the 
interesting story of its planning 
and construction; and also how 
its main mirror eventually led to 
an important role in one of the 
most remarkable cosmological 
discoveries of modern times. 
Please email enquiries@havastro.
co.uk or see the website www.
havastro.co.uk.
Young Astronomers – Th ursday, 
31st March 7-8pm.  Th e Young 
Astronomers (aged 8-16) 
meet monthly with talks, astro 
news and observing when 
possible. Please email young.
astronomers@havastro.co.uk.  
All meetings are held at Th ames 
Chase, Pike Lane, Upminster and 
also on Zoom. 

Miss Jekyll’s 
Gardening 
Boots         
Come and hear about the lives 
and careers of a few of our well 
known horticulturists including 
Ellen Willmot, Christopher 
Lloyd, Monty Don and of course 
Gertrude Jekyll.  
Join the Upminster and District 
Horticultural Society on Tuesday, 
8th March where Russell Bowes 
will present a biographical lecture 
in the New Windmill Hall, St 
Mary’s Lane, Upminster.
Doors open at 7.15pm with the 
lecture starting at 7.45pm and 
ending at 9.45pm. Th ere will be 
refreshments served during the 
interval fi nishing with a raffl  e at 
the end of the evening.
Entrance is free to members and 
£2 for non-members. You can 
fi nd out more about our society 
by visiting our website  www.
upminsterhorticulturalsociety.
co.uk

Assistive Technology helping with 
Independent living throughout Havering 

"Very satisfied with the service given. I live alone and find it a Godsend. 

Fortunately most of my calls are for tumbles where I lose my balance and can't 

get back on my feet without help. Thank you" Mrs C. 

Do you want to I ive more 
independently but are 
unsure how to call for help if 
something happens? Or are 
you worried about someone 
who lives on their own and is 
vulnerable? 

If so, The Havering Telecare 
Centre may be able to help you. 
We provide assistive technology 
in your own home and could also gi 
attend to your property 24 hours a -� 

.5 

• 
-0 
� 
C. ::::, 
CJ) 0 ::::, 
CJ)� • 

day in case of an emergency, 
all at a low weekly cost. 

Assistive Technology includes but 
not limited to: Pendants that can 
be worn in the garden and bath, 
Smoke & Carbon Monoxide 
detectors monitored 24 hours a 
day (we call Emergency Services 
if you are unavailable i.e. in 
hospital), Bed sensors that can 
switch on lamps when you get out 
of bed. 

If you would like to be more 
independent in your own home or 
help someone else, then please 
contact us for further details 
quoting UP21. 

Havering Telecare Centre 
Web: https://www.havering.gov.uk/telecare 

Email: telecare@havering.gov.uk
Phone: 01708 432843 

• 
Quality· Safety· Innovation 
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates
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Miniature Golf 
Course planning 
application          
Abbey Developments have 
submitted plans to develop 
the Miniature Golf Course in 
Hall Lane. You will recall that 
Outline Planning had previously 
been granted for the site, this 
application is the detail and 
re� nement of the outline 
application. � e outline planning 
application had been for 37 
residential dwellings. � e new 
application proposes 35, with 
consideration to appearance, 
landscaping, layout and scale, 
open spaces and related 
infrastructure. 
� e planning application number 
is P0112.22 and full details 
including plans can be found 
on Havering Council’s Planning 
Portal. � e deadline for objections 
was the 22nd February, after 
the publication of the February 
Bulletin. As the decision is not 
due to be made until April, late 
submissions should still be 
considered. Submissions can be 
made online or via letter to the 
Planning Department, Mercury 
House, Mercury Gardens, 
RM1 3RL.

CRANHAM WARD 
COUNCILLORS

Upminster 
Police update 
(part 2)          
In comparison to a signi� cant 
increase in theft of and from 
vehicles, there is better news on 
the burglary front.  Comparing 
the past three months with those 
of the comparable period last 
year indicates the numbers are 
stable at 3 for the entire three 
months.  � is is 3 too many of 
course but does indicate that 
residents are ensuring they lock 
doors/windows securely and that 
our police o�  cers are deterring 
crime.  On the robbery front, 
there have been 2 in the past 
three months, one resulting in an 
arrest by our SNT o�  cers. � ere 
has been reported vandalism of 
the litter bins in Upminster Park 
and in Hacton Parkway.  Our 
SNT are  aware of the issue and 
are increasing patrols, especially 
when on late shift.  Our Sergeant 
is in discussions with the Council 
on possible temporary CCTV 
deployment in that area.  � e ward 
priorities for the next three months 
are motor vehicle crime, robbery 
and anti-social behaviour, which 
can include speed checks.  I am 
pleased to say that we have a new 
O�  cer join the SNT, PC Mark 
Nankivell, who joins PC Ed Zoltan 

and PCSO Joanne Greatorex and 
our shared Sgt Sehmby.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE 

Branfi l School 
Streets’ Scheme 
update          
Following consultation in July 
2021, the above Scheme was 
made permanent by the Council 
in February 2022.  � e Scheme 
covers all of Cedar Avenue and 

the part of Southview Drive west 
of Acacia Drive, making these 
areas pedestrian and cycle zones 
only from 8am – 9.30am and 
2pm – 3.30pm Monday to Friday, 
term time only. During this 
period, access for residents will 
be maintained, if their vehicles 
are registered for an exemption. 
All other vehicles will not be 
permitted to enter during the 
closure, but any vehicle already in 
the restricted zone can exit 

A Will still on the to do list?
Need to review your existing Will?

Do you know the consequences of not having a Will?

Call or email to discuss your requirements without obligation.
Specialising in: Wills, Trusts, Estate Planning,

Lasting Power of Attorney, Probate.

01708 837102 scott@acumenwills.net

acumenwills.net

continued on page 22



without receiving a penalty.  Any 
vehicles not permitted to enter the 
zone will be automatically issued 
with a penalty charge notice. 
� e Scheme was unanimously 
agreed by residents, who live in 
Cedar Avenue and in the part 
of Southview Drive where the 
Scheme will operate. � ere was 
some opposition to the Scheme in 
roads within a 2 mile radius of the 
restricted area. As mentioned in 
previous editions of the Bulletin, 
your local Councillors have 
continued to raise concerns with 
the Council regarding congestion 
and parking problems in adjoining 
roads to the Scheme. � e Council 
have stated they are committed to 
addressing these problems, and 
putting together plans, subject to 
funding, to address these issues.    

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS

James 
Oglethorpe 
School Streets 
Scheme          
Following informal consultation 
last year, residents showed 
signi� cant support for the above 
Scheme, prompting the Council 
to agree recommendations to 
initiate a formal consultation with 
residents in Ashvale Gardens and 
Westbury Terrance. � e Scheme 
will be introduced and operated 
for a period of up to eighteen 
months, with the � rst six months 
being a consultation period where 
members of the public could 
raise any concerns or object to 
the Scheme. Council O�  cers 
have con� rmed that detailed 
consultation will be sent out by 

the end of the month/early March 
and then subject to objectives, 
implementation in May. � e 
Scheme will be pedestrian and 
cycle zones only from 8am - 9am 
and 2.30pm – 3.30pm Monday 
to Friday, during term time.  
During this period, access for 
residents will be maintained if 
their vehicles are registered for 
an exemption. All other vehicles 
will not be permitted to enter 
during the closure, but any 
vehicle already in the restricted 
zone can exit without receiving 
a penalty.  Any vehicles not 
permitted to enter the zone will 
be automatically issued with a 
penalty charge notice. Before the 
Scheme commences, O�  cers will 
engage with the school and all 
a� ected residents and businesses, 
providing an information pack, 
at least one month prior to the 
implementation of the Scheme, 
to notify them and to enable 
them to register their vehicles for 
exemptions.

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS

Dogs’ Mess          
A concerned local resident and 
dog owner (who does pick up their 
dog’s mess) would like to again 
raise awareness of the ongoing 
and increasing issue of dog owners 
who do not pick up their dog’s 
mess, or leave mess bags on the 
� oor after collecting it.  � ey can 
face a penalty and prosecution 
and residents are urged to report 
anyone seen not collecting their 
dog mess.  Please see the following 
website for reporting dog mess.  
 https://www.havering.gov.uk/
info/20013/environment/126/
keeping_havering_clean/6
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kerrys.ironing@outlook.com07932 066 338

Kerry’s Professional
Carpet & Domestic
Cleaning Services

Domestic Cleaning Services
Kitchen, Bathrooms, Living Room, 
Dining Room, Bedrooms, Stairs, Halls, 
Foyer, Conservatories, Loft Areas
End of Term Tenancy Cleans
Office Cleaning
Spring / Deep Cleans
Windows (internal only)
Oven Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning Services
Carpets & Rugs Cleaned and Turbo 
Dried using Sensi 210
Upholstery Cleaning
Leather Cleaning 

Other Services
Companionship
Companion to Doctors, Dentist, Hospital Visits
Dementia Trained
Shopping
General Gardening

Ironing / Laundry Services Available
Ironing Service
Laundry Service
Dry Cleaning Service
Quilts
Alterations
Wedding Dresses 

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
Commercial Advertising

Martin Flower 07785 244212
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Bulletin Editor
Pauline Mastroianni

mastroianni@btinternet.com

Upminster Organiser
Chris Wilkins 07960 059 195

wilkinschristopher7@gmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website

John Tyler (07982 962925)
www.ucra.co.uk

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 

Book Free Consultation 
Now - worth £35

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

Suite 3, 67 Butts Green Road, 
Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JS

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk 

T:�01708�470�420

M:�07939�134�862
215576

215576

•�REPAIRS�•�SERVICING •�INSTALLATION

•�GAS�LEAKS�•�LANDLORD�CERTS�•�POWER�FLUSHING

•�PLUMBING REPAIRS�• WATER�LEAKS

A1 GAS�BOILERS
INSTALLATION�SERVICE�&�REPAIRS

EngineerAPPROVED�INSTALLER

OVER�40�YEARS�EXPERIENCE

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  

to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

 



B.A.G.S.D. Upminster & District Branch 
www.bagsdupminster.co.uk 

GSD obedience classes are held at  
St Laurence Church Hall Upminster  
Thursday evenings from 8.00pm 
For more information  
Phone Steve on 01375676990 

 Sally on 07950962677 

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
★ WALLING
★ TREE FELLING, FENCING

10 Station Road, Upminster, Essex Rm14 2ub

�44 �0� 1�0� 22� ���     �     in�o���ati��om

JOHN SMEDLEY, PAUL SMITH, 
OLIVER SWEENEY, PARAJUMPERS, 
CIRCOLO 1901, LIMITATO, JEFFERY 

WEST

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. 

27 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AR
01708 222398

www.stuartikeman.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH TREATMENTS
£30.00 Home Visits

A friendly, efficient and professional service


